LSSC Meeting Minutes 6/27/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)

Not present:

Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies)

Approve May Minutes: Approved

Liaison Reports/Updates:

CPS: No departmental updates, other than Sarah will be moving on from the library. As Sarah is part of the bargaining team, she provided an update on the AFSCME 698 negotiations. They are still coming to an agreement on some of the non-economic issues and will be submitting the economic proposal soon. There is a tentative agreement on paid leave for steward training and some remote work issues. Since Sarah is leaving, there will now be a vacancy on the bargaining team and staff are encouraged to get in touch with Ben Riegler if they are interested in serving.

Tech Services: There’s been no division meeting. It is MJ Han’s last week as the official unit head of ACS, but she will serve as the interim unit head until a replacement has been found. ACS will be having a meeting with Claire in mid-July to discuss the organizational structure of the unit and to give staff a chance to provide input, have questions answered, etc. The search for a Cataloging & Metadata Librarian will be starting soon and the candidate interviews are planned to be hybrid. CMS has completed both the Residence Hall closing project and the Room 200 bookshelf oiling project so far this summer. 

Life Sciences: Still waiting on the final decision from the Prairie Research Institute librarian search.

Physical Sciences: Nothing to report.

Administration: Nothing to report.

Social Sciences: Division has not met, so nothing new to report.

Arts & Humanities: Liaison not present

Special Collections: Liaison not present

Area Studies: Liaison not present

AC Meeting Update from June 17:
· Tim Newman sent an email about updates to the key, swipe card access, and golf cart policies. The primary takeaways are:
· Civil Service employees (permanent appointment) are granted card swipe access 1 hour before to 1 hour after employee’s library building operating hours.  NOTE: this applies directly to the Main Library, all departmental libraries are to still comply with current exterior building access dictated by departments owning that building.
· Lost key fee has been raised from $25.00 to $30.00.
· There is now a process in place to reserve the golf cart, similar to how the van reservation is handled. Details can be found at Staff Website – U of I Library (illinois.edu)
· Susan Breakenridge is finalizing guidelines for traditional civil service employee professional development and plans to discuss more details at the HR Summit meeting later today. One of the topics raised has been whether the current professional development opportunities are well-suited for traditional civil service staff. Another concern is that CS staff are not being allowed the time to take advantage of professional development opportunities. Susan will be proposing an allocation of at least 12 hours that staff can use for this purpose.

EC Meeting Update from June 24:

· Still waiting to learn what the library budget will be for this coming fiscal year. Decisions about hiring any new staff will be on hold until the budget is known. Also, the decision on whether to raise the collections budget has been deferred but we do know there is a reluctancy to allot any less than what we currently have. Options were also presented for how the library might budget for self-funding of salaried employees; anticipating only a small increase, if any.

LSSC Membership and Election Updates: 

· A few people have terms ending this month: Kristen, Jeffrey, Lucy, and Karen. Sarah will be moving on from the library, so she will be leaving LSSC also. 
· Kristen and Sarah will be replaced by Nicolette Coleman and Stephanie Postula, who were both self-nominated.
· Jeffrey and Lucy have agreed to keep serving in their roles for another 2-year term.
· Dulcie will check with MPAL to see if any of their staff would be interested in serving as the Arts & Humanities liaison.
· We will need to elect officers at the July meeting.

Bylaws Discussion: We will meet to discuss what, if any, changes need to be made to our bylaws. The week of July 15-19 seemed to work for most (the 15-17, specifically), so Dulcie will work on scheduling a time and room for that meeting.



Our next scheduled LSSC meeting will be July 25, 2-3:30 pm.

